Learning Assessment Committee Meeting

Friday, Nov. 30, 2012

1-2:45 pm in F170 Conf. Rm

Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, Evelyn Lord, Ann McMurdo, David Mitchell, Karolyn van Putten, Kathy Williamson 

1) Question regarding continuing reviewing 


- came up again


- San Diego City College was successfully given renewed accreditation without submitting all its TS reports to ACCJC. We're going to wait to make our decision regarding reviewing until we have a conversation with them. The conference call will be held on 12/13 at 11am.


- reviews are quickly piling up, and we are still doing the job gratis.


- since SLOs are already reviewed in CurricuNet, perhaps we should not be redoing them again in TaskStream. Since there's no communication on this level between the 2 softwares, TS reviewers have no way of knowing whether or not the SLOs/PLOs have already been reviewed in CurricuNet.

2a) College community (FAS) accreditation warning request update:


- what's the status of our request to President to make a statement with respect to our "warning" status regarding assessment?


- it appears nothing's been done about it except for the acknowledgement of the receipt of our request


- we need to resend the request


- we speculated on why no message was sent….



- for one thing, there's a concern that in truth, we can't possibly achieve any state of proficiency by the end of Jan., or even May.



- probably the administration doesn't have a clear idea of what's even possible


- we've tried just about everything to get more participation and have not made significant progress. Most departments have done little beyond submitting SLOs. Though David & Kathy have been working steadily, it's still taking a long time for data to be submitted to TS. 


- we were reminded that the one time there was a response was when the past ALO threatened to remove all extra service until assessment was undertaken


- our chair informed us that this morning, the District decided to add an extra 403 FTES as a target for this year. This could not be accomplished without extra service to fulfill this.


- the question was raised about whether or not any community college was actually at a proficient level


- We finally came around to thinking that we should focus on creating a document to chronicle our past and current efforts, a narrative about what Kathy and David are doing, what our problems are (e.g. lack of time/energy, departments of mostly part-timers, no clerical help), and what our plans are for continuing and future actions.


- Kathy made the point that since the college was already giving her and David 5 units of release time each, and we were giving out $8K to part-timers for TS submissions, that alone would pay for extra assessment help. Most colleges actually have a special position for facilitating assessment.

3) President Webb committed to sponsoring a Flex Day Lunch on Jan. 17 to launch our ILO college-wide dialogue.


-Dr. Cohen was informed that we would take care of the content, and he would be responsible for the setup.


- Since we all wanted it to take place in the Bistro, Mildred volunteered to secure the space, from 11am to 3 pm. We'd prefer not to have sandwiches, and would like to have Mediterranean food if possible. Since Mildred can't make the 12/13 planning meeting, she'll send us a confirmation about the venue.

4) ACCJC is focusing on students' awareness of SLOs

- we have been charged to put them into all our syllabi


- deans are supposed to be checking this as they gather syllabi each semester


- there's been planning for some kind of awareness campaign



e.g: providing students w/buttons, "ask teacher," taking pics w/smart phones, a pizza party, thermometer/s showing what's getting done…



- we should expect union to push back



- Evelyn suggested finding a way to showcase success stories   



- this should be an activity that involves other campus committees, not just the LAC - Foundation Skills, Curriculum, Institutional Effectiveness  



- Louis Quindlen has offered to pay for lunch for an assessment workshop held just after the semester ends, when instructors will have their findings right at hand. We would like to send out an FAC, after asking his permission to use his name. Evelyn will design the invitation, to be called, "Get It Done!" Can be held in Math Lab (G203).

5) Other Informational Items


- next meeting:  held 12/13 in L204 at 10 am


- Part-timers will be paid per course and not per SLO assessed


- though there's no template yet, it's now possible to map course/program outcomes to ILOs

